September 25, 2009

Guidelines for management of Sonoco’s No-Fault attendance programs during the fall and winter of 2009/2010.

The WHO and the CDC are both predicting that this year’s Northern Hemisphere, seasonal flu season combined with the, as yet unknown implications of the H1N1, Swine flu could cause significant illness and possibly overload health care systems worldwide.  As a result of those predictions, it seems prudent for Sonoco to modify our no-fault attendance programs to take into account the possibility of wide spread employee and family illness this fall and winter.

Policy Modifications

Any employee who is out sick must provide a doctor or clinic document indicating that they have been seen by a medical provider and have flu symptoms.  If the employee has this documentation then they will not be assessed points under the attendance program.  

Additionally, if infection levels reach the point, or the community medical practice is, that hospitals and doctors offices are advising flu patients to stay at home and not come in to be seen and the employee reports off sick stating that they have flu symptoms and cannot get into see a doctor they will be considered excused and will not be assessed points.  Also, if an employee becomes sick at work and it is the plants decision to send the employee home, the employee will not be assessed a point.

Each plant will have a Pandemic coordinator who will be responsible for keeping track of events in the local community.  The pandemic coordinator and the plant manager will be responsible for determining the prevalent medical practices in the local community.

In situations where the flu is wide spread or there are significant isolated outbreaks and schools or other public gatherings are being cancelled, parents with the responsibility for child care will be given special consideration and will not be charged points in the event they need to stay home to care for a well or a sick child.  Efforts should be made to get the employee back to work as soon as possible considering the totality of the circumstances.  Again, the plant manager and the pandemic coordinator will be responsible for monitoring what is going on in the local community and responding appropriately.

If employees request the use of eligible vacation time while they are out sick the plant should allow the use of the vacation time one day at a time and not require the use of one week blocks of vacation.

This modified program will remain in effect until flu infection levels in the local community abate and it is appropriate to revert to the plant’s normal attendance program.

If you have questions about this modified policy you may contact your Sector Safety Manager (Steve Heimbrook, Industrial or Gary Kooper, Consumer) or the Corporate Pandemic Coordinator (Rick Maloney)

